
Synergies Law Group, PLLC

May 1, 2009

VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director
New Hampshire Public Utility Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NIT 03301-2429

Re: Receipt of Interconnection Demand Letter

Dear Director Howland:

Pursuant to New Hampshire Commission Order 22,236, Union Telephone Company
(“Union”) hereby informs the Commission that it has received an Interconnection Demand Letter
on April 27, 2009 from IDT America, Corp. (“IDT”). While IDT has corresponded concerning
its desire for interconnection in the past, this correspondence represents the first request by IDT
for interconnection while it holds authority to provide service in the service area of Union.’

An original and seven (7) copies of this letter are enclosed. Please date stamp and return
the enclosed extra copy of this filing. Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Brian McDermott
Edward S. Quill, Jr.

Counsel for Union Telephone Company
Cc: Carl Billek (IDT)

Union has asked the Commission to rescind IDT’s authorization in New Hampshire. While Union is not
conceding that EDT’s certificate will be upheld or that it has a duty to negotiate an agreement, Union nonetheless is
reporting this request to the Commission.
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